
      

 

    

 

Beverley St Nicholas C P School 
Holme Church Lane                                     

Beverley 

HU17 0QP 
 

Telephone/Facsimile:  01482 862882 

Headteacher – Ms Terri Turton 

 

  Tuesday 2nd  March 2021 
  
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
We are delighted to be able to welcome all of our children back to school from Monday 8th 
March and are really looking forward to working with them and you as the term 
progresses.   
 
Most arrangements for the school day will be the same as they were before Christmas.  
Whilst the lockdown has proved successful in reducing the infection rates, we must ensure 
that we are still vigilant to help to ensure that these do not begin to rise again when we all 
return to school.   
 
Arrangements for drop off and pick up for children remain the same as they were in 
December with staggered start and finish times: 
 
Foundation Stage 1 Mrs Fraser – 8.40am – 11.40pm  
Foundation Stage 2 Mrs Fraser – 8.40am – 3.15pm  
Foundation Stage 1 Miss Main – 8.45am – 11.50pm  
Foundation Stage 2 Mrs Main – 8.45am – 3.20pm  
Year 1 Miss Agnew – 8.55am – 3.30pm  
Year 1 Miss Chappell/Mrs Holland – 8.50am – 3.25pm  
Year 2 Mrs Priday – 8.45am – 3.20pm  
Year 2 Miss Booth – 8.40am – 3.15pm  
Year 3 Mrs Hart – 8.50am – 3.25pm  
Year 3 Mrs Fox – 8.55am – 3.30pm  

Year 4 Miss Wilson – 8.40am – 3.15pm  

Year 4 Mr Norton – 8.45am – 3.20pm 

Year 5 Mrs Holmes – 8.50am – 3.25pm  

Year 5/6 Mrs Harrington – 8.45am – 3.20pm  

Year 6 Mr Horsley – 8.40am – 3.15pm  

 
When dropping off and collecting, parents/carers must follow the one-way system and you 
are asked to ensure that you adhere to social distancing measures. As before please can you 
wear a face covering whilst in the school grounds( unless you are exempt from doing so).  
Please can we ask that you arrive at school at your designated time and that just one adult 
from the family accompanies your child to school.  Once you have dropped your child off 
please ensure that you then leave the school grounds as quickly as possible.  School staff 
will be present at the drop-off point at the start and end of the school day.  



      

 
We are asking that if you need to talk to anyone in school that you send your message in an 
email to beverleystnicholas.primary@eastriding.gov.uk or that you call the school on the 
number above. If you need to talk in person, please go to the office remembering to 
maintain social distancing and please wear a face covering (unless you are exempt from 
doing so).  
 
Within school arrangements still remain the same with the children being grouped into 
bubbles.  Children and staff should not attend school if they have symptoms or are self-
isolating due to contact with someone with Covid-19. If your child becomes unwell during 
the school day we will telephone you and would welcome your cooperation in collecting 
them as soon as possible.  If they are displaying Covid-19 symptoms we would ask that you 
obtain a test for them as soon as possible. Once you have obtained the test result, please 
inform the school of the outcome as soon as possible and we will advise you on the next 
steps. School staff have been taking part in twice weekly lateral flow testing since January 
and this will continue for the foreseeable future.  Should anyone within our school 
community test positive we will make contact with Public Health England and the Local 
Authority and follow all necessary steps to ensure that all contacts of the person have been 
identified and isolated – this may involve having to close bubbles. 
 
From March 8th attendance at school once again becomes mandatory unless your child is 
having to shield for any reason.  If they are please can we ask that you share with us a copy 
of their shielding letter for our records.  If your child is absent for any reason please ensure 
that you contact the school office to let us know.   
 
We should have been holding parent consultations this term but have decided to move 
these to the summer term once all of the children have been back in school for a month or 
so.  Should you wish to speak to your child’s class teacher before those meetings please 
contact them via the school office.   
 
We are committed to the protection and safety of our pupils and staff and safeguarding is a 
priority for us. We greatly appreciate all of the support that you continue to give us to 
enable us to reopen again safely. As always, we appreciate you working with us to ensure 
that we can provide the absolute best for all of our children. As the academic year 
progresses we look forward to being able to start to lift some of the restrictions currently in 
place and begin to be able to operate ‘normally’ again, whilst following all relevant 
government guidelines.  
 
Kind regards 
  
Terri Turton 
Headteacher    


